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Dear Fellow Members and Friends, 
 

 As the Loyalhanna Watershed Association is well into it’s second 50 years of operation, it 
seemed appropriate to take a look back in time  as to what has made our organization the success it 
is today - Partnerships, Projects and Professionalism. 

 The timing was perfect in 2022 to be invited by the Richard King Mellon Foundation to     
apply for a new grantmaking program as part of their recently updated Strategic Plan. This new 
“Organizational Effectiveness” initiative was created to assist nonprofits that have the capacity and 
potential, as well as demonstrated success, to achieve the highest levels of operational excellence. 
We were privileged to work with Jordan Pallitto of The Hill Group to complete this project, one 
that we may not have ever been able to tackle on our own. While planning and policies are          
typically not the most glorious side of nonprofit work, they are still equally as important. 

 Thanks to this effort, LWA was able to continue to improve its position as a professional 
nonprofit organization through this investment in leadership, governance and human capital    
management. Specifically, by detailing plans to prioritize the attraction and retention of diverse, 
high-performing leaders, enhancing board development and engagement, measuring impact, and 
refreshing and updating overall policies, procedures, evaluations and practices. 

 To personally witness the growth of our Association over the years has been a true joy, and 
can be attributed to the dedication of our incredible staff, numerous dedicated volunteers,             
innovative programs and projects, and most importantly, to our ever-increasing, involved and    
interested membership. On behalf of the Board of Directors, I wish to thank everyone involved in 
our growth outlined in the following Annual Report, and invite you participation in any or all of 
our future endeavors. The best is yet to come! 

      

With gratitude for your years of support and time well spent, 

  

          Wink 

          William S. Knowles 

          President 

   



 

 

 

I t was a picture perfect early spring morning 
on March 10, when LWA’s Project Manager, 

Josh Penatzer, welcomed guests from the PA De-
partment of Environmental Protection and other 
area partners at a stream-side event along Mill 
Creek for the agency’s announcement of $3 mil-
lion in Growing Greener Plus Grants to benefit 
watershed restoration projects in six area coun-
ties. LWA was fortunate to receive $233,000 of 
these grant funds to improve sections of Mill 
Creek and Fourmile Run over the next three 
years as part of this most recent grant round. 

 DEP’s Southwest Regional Director, Jim Miller, was on hand to make the announcement along 
with State Representative Leslie Rossi, and PA Fish & Boat Commission Stream Habitat Section Chief, 
Mark Sausser. Jim spent his childhood growing up near Johnstown and remembered fishing Mill Creek 
frequently when he was a teenager. 

 “We’re thrilled to highlight the Loyalhanna Watershed Association’s approach to watershed resto-
ration here and support each of the fantastic projects funded through this round. When you’re out here 
and can see the streambank erosion and sediment in the channel yourself, the need is clear,” Miller said 
during the announcement. 

 Work on Mill Creek will be completed in three phases, the 
first of which began in the summer of 2022, and will continue 
through 2024. In total, approximately 3,000 feet of waterways will 
be restored through the construction of streambank stabilization 
structures and natural channel design. Projects such as these are 
designed to improve water quality by reducing sediment, as well 
as enhance habitat and improve recreational use. 

 The Loyalhanna Watershed Association was honored to be 
featured in this regional spotlight, with two Pittsburgh news net-
works covering this story. It was incredible to be part of some 
good news on TV for a change! 

Regional Grant Announcement Brings 
Attention to LWA’s Restoration Efforts 

 



 

 

Water Quality 
Initiatives 

I t was a busy summer along three streams in the upper watershed! A homeowner along Naugle Run who was 
experiencing severe erosion of the nearby streambank so much so that it was endangering the home’s foun-

dation got some long-awaited relief with the addition of a two-section modified mudsill installed along 50 feet 
of stream to alleviate the impacts to the bank during high flow conditions. 

 A similar situation was also occurring to a home along Old Linn Run Road, as severely eroded undercut 
banks that were 8 feet high in some sections were encroaching on the home. Ten sections of modified mudsill, a 
log-framed cross vane and rock cross vane, and rootwad deflectors were installed to repair the damaged banks 
and improve in-stream habitat of roughly 270 feet of Linn Run. Both of these projects were funded through the 
DEP’s Office of Water Management programs. 

 In addition to these individual sites, the first of three project phases under 
the Growing Greener funded Mill Creek and Fourmile Run Stream Improvement 
Project was completed. The “Mallard Lane” site along Mill Creek had been signif-
icantly altered as a result of recent flooding events. As a result, the stream chan-
nel along this section of the cold water fishery changed drastically, and become 
over-wide, with limited flow and depth in the summer months. Work on this 350 
foot stretch included the construction of a 15-section modified mudsill and log-
framed cross vane, as well as the addition of several rootwad deflectors. 

 These improvements have already dramatically narrowed the channel 
back to an appropriate width for the size of Mill Creek in this stretch in just a few 
short months, and additional habitat has been created for trout and other aquatic 
life, which will only enhance this section as a popular destination for anglers. 

Restoration Work Improves Three Area Waterways  



 

 

On the Hunt for 
Freshwater 

Mussels 

The Wavy-rayed Lampmussel (Lampsilis 
fasciola) is a Pennsylvania Freshwater Mus-
sel Species of Concern. It is a relatively 
small mussel distributed throughout South-
ern Canada, and the North-eastern sections 
of the United States. The mussel is charac-
terized by its yellow to yellowish-green col-
or, and receives its name from the numer-
ous thin wavy rays that cover its shell.  

 Wavy-rayed lampmussels are histor-
ically distributed throughout the Ohio Riv-
er basin, and live in gravel and sand bot-
toms in medium-sized streams. They are 
particularly sensitive to changes in their en-
vironment, and are typically found in 
streams with good currents near riffles. 
Their sensitivity to chemical contaminants 
along with loss of habitat, has caused a con-
tinuous decrease in the mussel’s population 
within the Ohio basin. The invasive Zebra 
Mussel is in direct competition with the 
wavy-rayed, and often impair their ability 
to feed, reproduce and move.  

 Like other native mussel species, 
conditions such as natural flow alteration, 
siltation, channel disturbance, and other 
point and non-point source pollution fac-
tors have threatened their populations 
within the Loyalhanna Creek Watershed. 
Thankfully, work to reduce sedimentation 
and improve riparian buffer and in-stream 
habitats helps to keep them here. 

A  Pennsylvania Natural Diversity Inventory (PNDI) search is 
a requirement of all permit applications on any project that 

may impact the quality of a Pennsylvania waterway, including 
projects that are planned to improve water quality such as those 
implemented by LWA. A “PNDI hit” is alerted by the reporting 
state agency, such as the PA Game Commission, PA Department 
of Conservation and Natural Resources or the PA Fish & Boat 
Commission, if the agency recognizes the potential of harm to a 
species listed as a species of special concern, threatened or endan-
gered. If a project area is found to possibly contain a species like 
this, additional investigation is necessary. 

While it doesn’t happen very often, this summer we received such 
a notice on a section of Fourmile Run for none other than a fresh-
water mussel species of special concern - the Wavy-rayed 
Lampmussel. Josh Penatzer had the unique opportunity to spend 
a day with Nevin Welte, Malacologist with the PA Fish & Boat 
Commission, to conduct a site investigation in Fourmile. Sure 
enough, one was found and was safely relocated. 

What is a “Wavy-rayed 
Lampmussel”? 



 

 

 T hanks to Shirley Smith and her family, an additional 
2.4 acres of property along Fourmile Run was added 

to the list of LWA’s conserved parcels. Mrs. Smith gener-
ously donated the property in June, 2022, which is most-
ly comprised of the riparian area and stream channel 
near the sharp curve along Fourmile Run in Darlington 
below the Red Rock community.  

 The parcel was ranked high for protection by 
LWA’s Land Committee due to its location along a major 
tributary to the Loyalhanna Creek, a healthy riparian 
habitat, and past streambank stabilization work. Due to 
its proximity to the road, the property will also serve as 
public access for outdoor recreation and passive use, 
such as fishing, which is very popular in this section of 
Fourmile Run.  

 Thank you Shirley for this contribution that will 
be enjoyed by many for years to come! 

Land Conservation  
Efforts 

Working with our 
partners from the   
Lincoln Highway   
Heritage  Corridor, 
the former “Donato’s 
Gas Station” parcel 
located at the  inter-
section of S.R. 30 
westbound and S.R. 
259 was transferred 
to LWA to add to the 

existing Route 30 Corridor Conservation Ease-
ment in that area. This additional 5.6 acres will 
continue to provide access to fish the lower por-
tion of Coal Pit Run, and will also protect special 
habitats that exist on the property including nu-
merous vernal pools. 



 

 

 

Riparian Buffer Landowner Assistance       
Program 

T he Riparian Buffer Landowner Assis-
tance Project is a new localized effort 

by LWA to provide education and funding 
assistance to area homeowner with small 
properties along tributary streams within 
the upper and middle watershed areas to 
restore or improve the riparian buffers 
along their streams. One of the most com-
mon pollution impacts noted through the 
organization’s recently completed water-
shed reassessment plan was riparian buffer 
loss leading to erosion. 

 Riparian buffers are defined as the 
area of land that borders streams, rivers, 
lakes or ponds that are planted with vegetation to protect the water source from pollution and provide wildlife 
habitat. In addition to filtering nutrients and other pollutants, buffers control erosion and sediment runoff dur-
ing high water events, help stabilize streambanks to reduce erosion, reduce the impacts from flooding and pro-
vide habitat for wildlife and pollinators. 

 Thanks to a generous grant provided by the PNC Charitable Trusts, this new program will provide tech-
nical assistance, materials and professional installation of riparian buffer vegetation at no cost to eligible proper-
ty owners. The goal of this effort is to re-establish healthy buffer areas along sections of streams of greatest 
need. While there are a variety of federal and state programs that provide technical assistance and financial aid 
to agricultural land owners for planting riparian buffers, assistance for the average homeowner is a little harder 
to come by.  

 LWA plans to work with six homeowners for the inaugural year of this effort. Together, we hope these 
small steps will lead to a greater improvement in the water quality of our region. 

If you or someone you know              
is interested in learning more about 

this new program and how to qualify 
for free assistance, we would love to 

speak with you! 

Contact Josh Penatzer, LWA Project 
Manager, to set up a site visit.         

josh@loyalwater.com or                              
(724) 238-7560, ext. 2#. 



 

 

 

Education & Outreach 
T hanks to the incredible efforts of LWA Educa-

tor, Lynne Donnelly, and partnerships with 
other area groups including the Ligonier Valley 
Weeders & Seeders, Latrobe Parks & Recreation, 
PSU Master Gardeners, Ligonier Valley Tiny RAMS, 
Ligonier Valley High School and Ligonier Valley 
Middle School Outdoors Club, a variety of programs 
were conducted both at the Watershed Farm as well 
as the classroom last year! 

 In the summer months, a new series of “Eco-
Explorers” day programs welcomed over 75 chil-
dren in preschool—sixth grade for hands on lessons 
and activities. LWA also partnered with Latrobe 
Parks & Recreation on their summer day camp and 
Creekside education programs. 

 With the full return of field trip experiences 
for area schools, the spring and fall field trip seasons 
were filled once again, involving over 1,000 students 
from Grandview Elementary School, Mountain 
View Elementary School, Latrobe Elementary 
School, R.K. Mellon Elementary School, Laurel Val-
ley Elementary School, Ligonier Valley High School 
and Derry Area Middle School.  

 One of the only positive things that came out 
of the pandemic was the opportunity to partner 
with other organizations and groups that we have 
not worked with in the past. Our education space 
has grown from hosting just LWA programs events 
to having a multitude of organizations use the facili-
ty on a regular basis, including Forbes Trail Trout 
Unlimited, Ligonier Valley Weeders & Seeders, the 
PA Master Naturalists, Laurel Highlands Antique 
Auto Club, Quacked Glass Studio and even the Loy-
alhanna Dance Society, just to name a few!    

 Looking ahead, we hope to continue our goal 
to devise new programs and initiatives that meet the 
ever-changing needs of our community!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

W e were pleased to once again partner 
with the PA DCNR-Forbes State 

Forest on a successful Youth Conservation 
Corps Summer Internship Program! This 
year, we welcomed three area college stu-
dents who worked alongside DCNR staff to 
complete valuable trail and other public ac-
cess improvement projects, as well as partic-
ipate in a variety of outdoor experiences, 
include whitewater rafting! At the conclu-
sion of the program, interns were each 
awarded a $2,500 scholarship thanks to the 
generosity of long-time program underwrit-
er, the Katherine Mabis McKenna Founda-
tion. 

In Memoriam - Gary Gula 

I t was with a sincere 
heavy heart to convey 

the passing of Gary Gula, 
long-time volunteer, 
member and supporter 
and past board member 
of LWA on September 10, 
2022.  

When looking through 
photos of Gary over the 
years, it makes perfect 

sense that every one of them had him helping in some capaci-
ty. Whether it be hauling debris out of the Loyalhanna after a 
flood, setting up our giant canopy tent, or even attempting to 
keep Wink in line during a birdseed sale, he was there. His 
sense of humor, kind demeanor and love of those around him 
was evident in all he did. No matter how tedious or mundane 
our, “Hey Gary, can you do us a favor?” request was, he al-
ways said yes. 

 Gary took pride in everything he did for our organiza-
tion, as well as all of the other groups he devoted his time to. 
We are all extremely blessed to have shared such a small part 
of his tremendous life well-lived. 

Thanks to Justin Helsel and his crew 
from Helsel Home Remodeling, the 

farmhouse front porch was beautifully 
replaced in September.  

In only six short years since the initial 
farmhouse restoration took place, the 

main support pillars were already    
damaged due to weather impacts and 
the flooring and stairs were becoming 

unsafe. 

Thanks Justin, for making sure the porch 
will be safe and sound for years to come! 



 

 

2022 Events and Happenings 

Loyalhanna 
Sojourn 

PA Bluebird        
Society Program 

Over the Hill   
Challenge 

Great Ligonier 
Valley Cleanup 

Loyalhanna 
OktoBrewfest 

Harvest Dinner 

Endless Staff      
Adventures! 



 

 

Financial Report 
FY 2021-2022 

T he Loyalhanna Watershed Association’s    
accounts are kept on a fiscal year basis,      

beginning on July 1 and continuing through June 
30 of the following year.  In the fiscal year ending 
June 30, 2022, income from all sources totaled 
$524,819. This reflects a net loss of ($38,505) in In-
vestment Returns.  Of this total, $341,035 came 
from Restricted Project Grants and Unrestricted 
General Operating Grants; $80,696 came from Spe-
cial Events/Fundraisers; $119,084 came from Gen-
eral Contributions & Membership Dues; and 
$22,509 from Rental Income and Other Sources. 

Expenses from both restricted and unrestricted 
sources totaled $696,071. Conservation Program 
expenses totaled $378,763 among the focus areas of 
Water Quality Improvement, Land Conservation, 
Education and Community Outreach; Special 
Event/Fundraising Expenses were $76,540; and 
Administrative & General Operating expenses   
totaled $124,629. Depreciation expenses totaled 
$116,139, which is reflected in both Conservation 
Program and General Operating categories of our 
audited financial statements, but for the purpose of 
this report, are shown as a separate category. 

 

 
TOTAL ASSETS:   $4,242,300 
Current Cash & Investments:  $1,094,404 

Lands held for Conservation:  $991,754 

Buildings/Watershed Farm:  $2,918,693 

Furniture/Equipment:   $69,489 

Vehicles:    $32,386 

Accumulated Depreciation:  ($864,426) 
 

TOTAL LIABILITIES:   $56,379 

Income 

  Category Percentages 

Expenses 

 Category Percentages 

Assets/Liabilities 

Total Net Assets: $4,185,921  

Grants               
(Project & Gen Ops) 

57% 

Contributions &  
Memberships 20% 

Special Events/
Fundraisers 13% 

Investments  -6% 
Rentals/Other              

4% 

Conservation 
Programs 

54% 

Admin. & General 
Operating 18% 

Depreciation 

17% 

Special Events/
Fundraisers 11% 



 

 

2022 General Operating Supporters 

Friend ($20 - $49) 

 

Mike Uschak 
Chelsea Walker* 
Cheryl Wood 
 

 
 
 

Anonymous - 5 
Carolyn Albert 
George & Linda Austin 
Hank & Linda Balles 
Adib Barsoum &  

Betty Gaston-Barsoum 
Butch & Candy Bellas 
David Beyer 
Gary & Wendy Black 
Jason & Annie Brandt 
Rick & Nancy Brickley 
Roger & Janice Brown 
Conrad & Nancy Bures 
Teddy & Kathy Carns 
Jaime & April Cintron 
Tammy Colt 
Kip & Sandy Crumrine* 
Joel Diamond 
Kathy Dobbin 
Rick & Phyllis Eichner 
John & Meri Beth Elder 
Robert & Susan Endersbe 
Maggie Good & Tom Von Lehman 
Ame Gula 
Herbert & Jeanne Gundy 
Bruce & Rita Haldeman 
Gary & Lorraine Hoffman 
Steve & Susan Huba 
Jim & Cathy Johnston 
Karen Knight 
Gene & Barbara Kravits 
Joseph & Toni Kruithoff 
David Lester 
Cokie Lindsay 
Phil & Gladys Light 
Ligonier Country Market 
Deborah Louchheim 
Bill & Arlene Lowry 
Harry & Libby Marker 
Christine Matviya 
Colleen McDowell 
Art & Cheryl McMullen 
Mike Meyers 
Clark & Tracy Miller 
Hilaire & Sally Ann Modic 
Ed & Sandy Morgan 
Bertram & Debra O’Neill 
Wylie & Marilyn Overly 
William & Terry Palmer 
Bob & Linda Peters  

 

*Denotes New Members 
 
 
 
 

 
Anonymous – 2 
Paul & Christine Adams 
Joelyn Aukerman 
William Baber 
Eric Beam 
Janet Best 
John & BettyLee Burkhard 
Julie & Ken Busony 
Dennis Carns 
Deborah Christopher 
Beth Devericks 
Michele Dulas* 
David Dzombak & Carolyn Menard 
Kay Elder 
Joseph & Lisa Frederick 
Michael Getto 
Joe Golden 
Paula Heming 
Rowena Himler 
Jim Hurley 
Tom & Paulette Irwin 
Mike & Lynn Johnson 
Jane Johnston 
Brian & Cindy Jones 
Karen Jurkovic 
David Kindl 
Louise Kline 
Shirley Kline 
Tommie Korneke 
Leonard Kostley 
Max Kuniansky* 
Janet Lazarus* 
Maxine Leffard 
Jeffrey Mahood 
Frank Majhan 
Donald Manges 
Edward Mattock* 
Nancy Mauser 
Lynn McDermott 
Donna McDowell* 
James & Deborah Miller 
Scott Minster 
Boyd Murray 
Rachel Roehrig 
Richard Ross 
Molly Schaeffer 
Tim & Angie Schultheis 
Tyrrell Sharp 
Tom Sierzega 
Snyder-Green Funeral Home* 
Jane Spencer 
Leila Swearer 

Donor ($50 - $99) 

Cindy Purnell 
Jim & Lee Pyle 
Charles & Cheryl Race 
Bayard Rea 
Jana Reed 
Ron & Theresa Rohall 
Jim & Jo Rossi 
Betty Rushbrook 
Greg & Raven Schaetzle 
Richard & Theresa Schwab  
Patti Schildkamp 
Greg Scott 
Kathy Silliman 
James Smith 
Marilyn Soisson 
Ed & Carolyne Sparber 
Peggy Steele 
Bob & Carolyn Stutzman 
Terri Ann Sulecki 
Stuart & Nora Thompson 
Joanne Thornburg 
Paul & Mary Tickner 
Berton & Sylvia Toy 
Paul & Ruth Turtzer 
Vernon Ulery 
Eric Walt 
Walter Wasnesky 
Westmoreland Conservation District 
Dave Yarger 
 

Anonymous – 3 
Craig & Dawn Andersson 
Bruce Anthony 
Ralph & Karen Artuso 
Dotty & Nick Beckwith 
Kim Bellas 
Chris & Jill Bellicini 
Steve & Kim Brant 
Donald Briggs 
William Bromyard 
Will & Pam Burkland 
Larry & Cindy Busch 
Eileen Byers 
Carl & Beth Campbell 
Alan & Elaine Christianson 
Jenifer Christman 
Randall & Valentina Cook 
Kevin & Lauren Cryblskey 
Bill Danchuk 
Terry & Nina Daughenbaugh 
Jeffrey & Helen Davidson 
Gretchen Elkus 
Daryle & Caryl Fish 
Jason & Emily Flynn 

Patron ($100 - $249) 



 

 

Patron ($100—$249) 
Continued 
Richard Gibson 
Pat & Judith Gilligan 
Steve & Janice Gooder 
Steven & Toni Grange 
Richard & Audrey Gray 
C. R. & Linda Greene 
Robert & Amy Hepler 
Dave & Amy Herrholtz 
Bob & Linda Hoza 
Thomas Hunter 
Phil Kane 
Paul & Patsy Kennedy 
Max & Peggy King 
Nancy King 
Judith Knapp & Rick Heil 
Sherin Knowles  
Don & Kim Kramer 
Dennis Kuhnemund 
Tom Kuhns & Teresa Whitener 
Marty Kuzmkowski 
Fran & Nancy Lynch 
Ann Macdonald 
Allan & Annie MacDougall 
Andy & Lydia Mack 
Kate MacVean 
Ed Maher 
Ron & Leah Marr 
James & Betty Ann McHugh 
Janet McNall 
Richard McSorley 
Kevin & Debra McVicker 
David & Molly Miller 
Ted & Joan Mudge 
Rahul & Elizabeth Naidu 
Gordon & Kennedy Nelson 
Ed & Vicki Oles 
John Ong 
Ricardo Pineres* 
Paul & Kristin Poerschke 
Al Paterson 
Edward & Elizabeth Pesci 
Charles Queenan 
Red Rock Outdoor Club 
Mason & Margot Reed 
Bill & Diane Repko 
Marc & Colleen Robertshaw 
Stephen Robinson 
Fred & Susan Schultz 
Bud & Peggy Shepler 
Bob & Marlene Shusko 
Larry & Janet Smith 
Mark Sorice 
Spangler Subaru 
Tom & Pam Stickle 
Michael Stovall & Judith Daugherty 
Rege & Diane Synan 
Thomas Feed Mill 
M/M Harry Thompson 

Joy Trainer 
Unionvale Coal Company 
Unity Twp. Municipal Authority 
John & Mary Unkovic 
Valley School of Ligonier 
Paul (Pee Vee) Volkman 
Mike & Susan Watson 
John & Donna Wenzel 
Judi Wilson 
Shelley Wojciechowski 
Susan Ylvisaker & Edwin Gordon 
Gregory Zambano 

Anonymous - 3 
Abandoned Road Vacation Rentals* 
Bob & Sally Ambrose 
Nancy Armstrong 
Paul Benedum 
Vaughan & Bonnie Blaxter 
Michael Blehar 
Michael Brownfield 
Connie Carnahan 
Commercial Bank & Trust of PA 
Thomas Cook & Diane Harshberger 
David & Carol Eibling 
Phil & Mary Lou Fleming 
Forbes Trail Trout Unlimited 
Scott & Stacy Gongaware 
Bob & Cindy Harlan 
Henry & Ann Holmes 
John Hardiman Excavating 
Del Kovacevic 
Shirley Kregar 
Laurel Highlands Antique Automotive  
 Club of America 
Wilma Light 
Ligonier Giant Eagle 
Lewis & Kate Lobdell 
John McGinley 
Arthur & Marie Miltenberger 
Monty & Marlene Murty 
Jim & Christine Okonak 
M/M Alan Perer 
Joseph Peters* 
Bill & Lisa Pieringer 
Ken & Denise Purvis* 
Jim & Louise Sprowls 
Ellen Walton 
Westmoreland Country Agriculture 
 Land Preservation 

Anonymous –1 
Phyllis Bertok & Rich Lopretto 
Robert Chalfont 
Covington Investment Advisors 

Steward ($500 - $999) 

Hank & Tina Croft 
John & Julie Follansbee 
Terry Graft 
Harry & Barbara Henninger 
M/M Seward P. Mellon 
Cassandra Milbury 
Dorothy Raizman 
Robert Rost 
M/M Sean Sechrist 
Steven & Lynn Silberman 
Bill & Gayle Simpson 
Barry & Anne Sullivan 
Tim & Wendy Sullivan 
Alice Troy 
Valley Youth Network 
Bill & Sally Van Ingen 
M/M Bryan Vogelsang 

John & Toni Aloe 
Hugh & Nancy Brallier 
Roy & Susie Dorrance 
Gibson-Thomas Engineering Co. 
Helsel Home Remodeling* 
Michelle Kent 
Wink & Rachel Knowles 
Scott & Pam Kroh 
LCT Energy 
Robindale Energy 
Tom Smith 
 

Nancy Armstrong 
      By Ann Scully Nelson 
Gigi Wainwright-Baker 
      By Jeffrey Baker 
Richard & Roxana Flickinger 
      By Allen & Kate Flickinger 

Paul Gerlach 
     By Betsy Hartwig 
           Elise Poerschke 
Gary Gula 
      By Hugh & Nancy Brallier 
            Tammy Colt 
            Wink & Rachel Knowles 
            Joan Stephans 
            Marti Woods 
Ray Kinsey 
     By Hugh & Nancy Brallier 
 
 
 

Benefactor (1,000+) 

Sponsor ($250 - $499) 

Gifts in Honor Of... 

Gifts in Memory Of... 



 

 

Kim Bellas 
Hugh & Nancy Brallier 
Brandywine Conservancy 
Roger & Janice Brown 
Tammy Colt 
Kevin Cryblskey 
Bill Danchuk 
Joel Diamond 
Emma Clyde Hodge Memorial Fund 
Epiphany Anglican Fellowship 
Chester & Laura Fisher 
George & Jane Greer 
Ame Gula 
Rita Haldeman 
Gary & Lorraine Hoffman 
Karen Knight 
Marcella Larson 
Deborah Louchheim 
Bill & Arlene Lowry 
Quacked Glass Studio 
Amy Roadman 
Mrs. John Robertshaw 
St. James Lutheran Church 
Patty Schildkamp 
Rick & Theresa Schwab 
Bob & Carolyn Stutzman 
Tim & Wendy Sullivan 
United Way of Southwestern PA 
 Anon 
 Nolan Holland 
 Stephen John Rado 
Dorothy Sheahan 
Stuart & Nora Thompson 
Ellen Walton 
Joseph & Molly Walton 
Weeders & Seeders Garden Club 

Anonymous – 4 
Mary Adams 
John & Toni Aloe 
Bill & Joelyn Aukerman 
William Baber 
Robert Bell 
Butch & Candy Bellas 
Amanda Bridge 
Deborah Christopher 
Jaime & April Cintron 
Commercial Bank & Trust of PA 
Michael & Abigail Cook 
Hank & Tina Croft 
Kevin & Lauren Cryblskey 
Bill Danchuk 
Mary Lou & Phil Fleming 
Scott & Stacy Gongaware 
C. R. & Linda Greene 
Jeffrey & Mary Hedges 
Dave & Amy Herrholtz 
Hillview Motors 
Thomas Hunter 
Shirley Kline 
Wink & Rachel Knowles 
Scott & Pam Kroh 
LCT Energy 
Robert Marshall 
Donna McDowell 
Janet McNall 
Kevin & Debra McVicker 
Mike Meyers 
Barbara Off 
William & Terry Palmer 
Ken & Denise Purvis 
M/M Mason Reed 
Robindale Energy Service 
Hans & Jane Sack 
Dorothy Sheahan 
Bill & Gayle Simpson 
Larry & Janet Smith 
Marge Snyder 
James & Louise Sprowls 
Bob & Carolyn Stutzman 
Leila Swearer 
Berton & Sylvia Toy 
Vernon Ulery 
Roger & Theresa Wigle 
 
 
 
 
 
  

General Contributors 

Year End Giving 

LWA would like to thank 
all members &                           

contributors for your                     
support of our                             
organization. 

 
We sincerely apologize if 
we missed your name on 

this listing. 



 

 

 
 

 
The Loyalhanna Watershed Association would like 
to offer special thanks to the following foundations 

and individuals.  Without their gracious support 
towards our general operations, LWA would not be 

able to fulfill it’s mission. 
 
 

Eden Hall Foundation 
Katherine Mabis McKenna Foundation 

Laurel Foundation 
Philip M. McKenna Foundation 

Donald & Sylvia Robinson Family Foundation 
R.K. Mellon Family Foundation 

Richard King Mellon Foundation 
Roy A. Hunt Foundation 

Summit Foundation 
Tomahawk Hill Foundation—Mr. William McCargo 

 
 

Board of Directors  
Wink S. Knowles, President 

Thomas Smith, Esq.., Vice President 
Daryle Fish, Ph.D., Secretary 

David Miller, Treasurer 
 

Kim Bellas 
Hugh Brallier, M.D. 

Roger Brown 
Conrad Bures, M.D. 
Alan Christianson 

Tammy Colt 
Brian Jones 

Wilma Light, M.D. 
JoAnn Thistlethwaite, Ph.D. 

 
LWA Staff 

Susan L. Huba, Executive Director 
Cathy S. Johnston, Administrative Manager 

Josh Penatzer, Project Manager 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Loyalhanna Watershed Association 
 

The Watershed Farm 

6 Old Lincoln Highway West 

Ligonier, PA 15658 

P: (724) 238-7560               F: (724) 238-7681 

www.loyalhannawatershed.org 


